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BATTLE OF THE ATLANTIC 
COMMEMORATED 
 
On Sunday May 1st, on "Battle of the Atlantic Sunday," 
Coldwater Branch Service Officer, Comrade Randy Rice, 
took a moment to lay a wreath on behalf of members of the 
branch to commemorate the Battle of the Atlantic, while 
Comrades Wayne Tutt (left) and Norm Marion watch in the 
background. 

 

LADIES' AUXILIARY DID IT AGAIN 
 
Yes, they did it again!  Thank you so much to the Ladies' 
Auxiliary 270 Coldwater for another generous donation to 
the Branch.  On May 25, at the Branch General Meeting – 
which, unfortunately, had to be cancelled due to lack of 
quorum – Ladies' Auxiliary President Anne McArthur 
(center) presented a cheque for $3,000 to then Branch 
President Norm Marion (left), and President-elect Wayne 
Tutt.  The money is meant to help with the purchase of a 
new electronic outdoor sign to advertise our activities. 
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FROM THE BRANCH PRESIDENT  

Comrades, first, I would like to thank you 
all for your overwhelming support as 
President of Branch 270.  This is a position 
that I am honoured to be placed into, and 
one which is not to be taken lightly. 
Secondly, I would like to publicly extend 
my great appreciation to our Immediate 
Past President Normand Marion.  

Comrade Normand steered our Branch through very 
difficult and trying times.  His hard work, and perseverance 
over the past few years has hopefully smoothed a clear 
path for me to sail.  Comrade Normand will now have many 
more hours to spend at home... and Wanda will be pleased 
about this! 
It is my honour to introduce you to the 2022 Executive: 
 
President: Wayne Tutt 
Immediate Past President: Normand Marion 
First Vice President: Carol Baird 
Second Vice President: Marg Murphy 
Executive Members: Cheryll Barr, Rick Morse, and 
Randolph Rice 
 
Committee Chairs: 
Bruce Backus – Sports 
Carol Baird – Entertainment, Ways and Means 
Cheryll Barr – Membership, and Youth Education 
Betty-Anne Burnie – Sick and Visiting/Seniors 
Kari Malmstrom – Building Manager 
Normand Marion – Historian, Honours & Awards, 
Leadership Development, and Public Relations 
Rick Morse – Bursary, Secretary-Treasurer, and Sgt-at-Arms 
Marg Murphy – Bar Officer, and Ladies Auxiliary Liaison 
Randolph Rice – Branch Service Officer 
Wayne Tutt – Poppy, and Cadet Liaison   
 
It will be an exciting new chapter for our branch.  The 
interest that many of you have shown in serving on a 
committee is wonderful.    If anyone else would like to be 
on a committee, please just let me know. I will meet with 
the Chairs to discuss your interest. 
We welcome all suggestions at our branch.  All you have to 
do is attend General Meetings and present your suggestion.  
General Meetings are held on the fourth Wednesday of the 
month, except for July, August, and December. 
Once again. THANK YOU! 
 
Yours in comradeship, 
Wayne Tutt, Branch 270 President 

FROM THE LADIES' AUXILIARY PRESIDENT 
Things are starting to get busy again at 
the Branch now that COVID restrictions 
have been changed. It is great to see so 
many people again at the Branch. Let’s 
hope that we will never have to go 
through another lock down due to 
COVID. 
We had our elections at the LA General 

meeting in May. Thank you for all those who accepted 
positions on the Executive. President Anne McArthur, 1st 
Vice /Sports Officer Michele Russell, 2nd Vice Dianne Sauve, 
Treasurer Gaëtanne Robinson, Sgt-at-Arms Debbie 
Southorn, Executive members: Janis Cronin, Karen Dravis, 
Jane Lauder, and Brenda Yule, with Donna Packer as Past 
President.  
Thank you to Alida Turner who was our Sick and Visiting 
chair over many years. She did a wonderful job, adding her 
special words to each card she sent or phone call, or visit.  
We greatly appreciate this and look forward to when she 
will be able to help again with catering. 
  
Brenda Yule, Donna Packer and I attended the Zone E4 
Convention on Sunday May 29th in Bracebridge. It was great 
to see so many LA Auxiliaries represented there. Elections 
of Zone Commander and Deputy Zone Commander were 
held. Helen Smith was elected as Zone Commander and 
Dianne Sharpe as Deputy Zone Commander. They will be 
officially taking over in September.  
Thank you to Zone Commander Susan Swinton and Deputy 
Zone Commander Donna Packer for all their work over the 
last four years. They were a pleasure to work with and were 
exceptional at their job. 
 
Sports events for the LA will be restarting in September and 
information will be sent to the LA of each Branch shortly.  
The working balance of the LA bank account as of April 30th 
is $6,306.01. As always, thank you to Gaëtanne Robinson 
for keeping our account up to date. As our account did so 
well, we donated $3,000 to the Branch at the Branch 270 
General Meeting in May.  
 
We were extremely busy with catering in May. Thank you 
to Jane Lauder for organizing this and to all LA members 
who helped with these events.  Our next Executive meeting 
is Tuesday June 7th at 6:30 p.m. at the branch and next 
General meeting is Tuesday June 21st at 6:30 p.m.   
 
Yours in Comradeship, 
Anne McArthur, Ladies' Auxiliary President  
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TREASURER REPORT 

Submitted by Comrade Rick Morse, Secretary-Treasurer 
As of May 24, the General Account balance is $12,849.41. 
The Bottle Drive deposits to date for the month of April 
total $1,470.60. 
All amounts listed above are included in the General 
Account numbers provided in this report. 
Building Bank Account balance is $3,006.51. 
Nevada Account balance remains $237.61 

 
PUBLIC RELATIONS REPORT 
Submitted by Comrade Norm Marion, Public Relations 
Officer 
On-line media (Facebook, website) are kept up-to-date.  
The BIDDY is up and running.  The June Maple Leaf was 
published on Wednesday June 1st, as planned. 

 

 
 

SICK & VISITING 
Submitted by Comrade Betty-Anne Burnie, Sick and Visiting 
Chair 
I have been keeping in touch with those I know are ill or not 
well.  If there are any issues that require my attention 
please let me know.  Home phone (705) 686-3270 or email 
bburnie6@hotmail.com. 

 
ENTERTAINMENT/WAYS & MEANS 
Submitted by Comrade Carol Baird, Entertainment/Ways & 
Means Chair 
Thanks to all the members this month for the support as we 
kicked off patio season. Thanks to Jane Lauder for the 
potato salad and Meredith Orr for selling the food tickets. 
Also a big thanks to my husband Gil for barbecuing in the 
rain with a tent that had a big hole in the roof. Don't know 
where that came from. Tyler French and The Chapman 
Family were both very entertaining. For the month of June 
we have Tyler French again on the 18th and Even Steven on 
the 25th. Both from 2 to 5 p.m. on the patio. Then for our 
big Canada Day celebration we have The Brudders from 2 
to 6 p.m. on July 1st. Our barbecue will be burgers, hot dogs, 
chicken breasts and salads. Again your choice for $5. One 
last thank you to our bar manager Maggie and our Bar 
Steward Cheryll. Without the many hours they put in, our 
branch functions would not be as successful. 

 

THE MAPLE LEAF 
The Maple Leaf is the award-winning newsletter of 

The Royal Canadian Legion Branch 270 Coldwater, 

published each month in the first week of the 

month.  It is primarily an internal communication 

tool through which the Branch Executive and 

Committee Chairmen disseminate information 

and report to the membership on their respective 

activities.  Opinions expressed in articles are those 

of the writers and do not imply endorsement by 

the Branch or the Legion.  Committee reports and 

articles must be submitted by email to:  Branch 

PRO – Maple Leaf at branch270@rogers.com . 

 

GENERAL MEETINGS 

The next General Meeting will be on 

Wednesday June 22, beginning at 6:30 

p.m.   Branch General Meetings take 

place on the fourth Wednesday of each 

month, from September to June, in the 

upstairs hall, starting at 6:30 p.m. 

 

Enjoying Tyler French in the Club Room on "Patio 

opening Day", left to right: Karen Cuthbertson; Randy 

Rice; Wanda Beaudoin; Wayne Tutt; and Carol Tutt, with 

Tyler French performing on stage in the background. 

mailto:bburnie6@hotmail.com
mailto:branch270@rogers.com
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REPORT ON PROVINCIAL CONVENTION 

Submitted by Comrade Betty-Jean Murray, Branch Delegate 
to Provincial Convention 
First off, thank you for your support to attend the Provincial 
Convention in North Bay earlier this month.  It was well 
attended, well organized and completed a few hours ahead 
of schedule.  Unfortunately, Derek Moore, President elect 
of Ontario Command, was in hospital following heart 
surgery. The pre-recorded Zoom acceptance just COULDN’T 
COMPETE with the bagpipe escort, of our Zone E-4 
Commander Comrade Shawn, nor the – pomp of our 
Provincial installation ceremony!   
The three Vice-Presidents stood for the position of 1st Vice 
President. Comrade Lynn McClellan was elected, with a 
clear majority, on the second ballot. Seven stood for the 
position of Vice President.  Regrettably, our Immediate Past 
District E Commander Pam Davidson was defeated for 
position of 1st VP and eliminated in the race for VP.  Crystal 
Cook, our District E Commander, along with Diane Condon 
of District B (Golden Horseshoe area) and Mark Rogers of 
District A (Southwestern Ontario area), were elected Vice-
Presidents. Comrade Brian Harris declined to stand a 
second term as a Vice-President.  The good news is that 
each of these newly elected Senior Officers, President 
Derek Moore, 1st VP Lynn McClellan, VPs Mark Rogers, 
Diane Condon and Crystal Cook, support the Seniors 
Literary Competition. 
Donations to various RCL organizations totaled 
approximately $595,000; that amount is in addition to the 
donations received at District and Zone conventions over 
the past two months.   
At District E’s recent convention $295,000 was raised 
through donations. We should all be proud as District E is 

much smaller than many other Districts.  That said, I expect 
donations raised for Ontario Command transition programs 
since the new year should number in the $2mm range.  Our 
OC commitment to the provision of service dogs for Ontario 
Veterans in need continues with the presentation of a 
cheque for $400,000 to Phil Ralph representing Wounded 
Warriors. 
The consensus with respect to ‘Youth Education’ is that 
branches need to provide more programs for ‘youth’.  
Branches should be considering Youth Darts, Mixed Youth 
Darts, Corn Hole to get more young people in the branch.  
The idea is if we provide for them while they are young they 
may remain with us as adults. 
With respect to the MSRB – Military Service Recognition 
Book, through the past issues, the Legion has received 
$1,591,179.37 to support the nine RCL transition programs.  
Deadline for entries was May 31 and, if they received 
enough submissions by that date, there may be another 
issue to follow.  These funds are important to the operation 
of the ‘transition programs’ so please round up as many 
military veterans as you can and get them submitted 
because the Legion needs the commission from each book.  
The Mefloquin Law Suit was mentioned at the convention 
and the delegate from the floor requesting information was 
quickly requested to speak to the executive after that day’s 
proceedings.  Hopefully, there will be more to come on that 
subject which has destroyed the lives of many of our 
veterans. 
Again, thank you to those who supported my request to 
represent Branch 270.  I believe I used your votes well.  
Thank you for your confidence. 

JOKE OF THE 

MONTH 
Wife said, "Our new neighbours are 

so in love.  He kisses her, strokes 

her hair and hugs her.  Why don't 

you do that?" 

I said, "Because I don't know her 

that well." 

Tom Thompson's sister, Bernice, stopped by the 

branch last month to show us what she's done with 

her late brother's kilt.  She wasn't sure what she 

should do with it, so she decided to turn it into a quilt, 

dedicated to Tom!  Great job Bernice. 
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SENIORS LITERARY REPORT 
Submitted by Comrade Betty-Jean Murray, Seniors Literary 
Chair 
In North Bay, setting out to gain more support for the 
Seniors Literary program, with the advert in the promo 
book, a display table by one of the main doors, a 10-minute 
speech on the floor, followed by support from the 
originator of the program, our then Immediate Past 
Provincial President, mission accomplished. The venture 
was worth the time and expense.  Delegates not yet aware 
of the program asked questions; information packages 
were distributed, and some booklets sold, with about 25 
additional leads to follow up on to which I have provided 
the information package. 
The current deadline for submissions is now July 18. There 
has been a noticeable increase in requests for the 
Information Package and submissions are coming in.  
Hopefully, the current flow will continue. 

 
BUILDING OFFICER REPORT  

Submitted by Comrade Wayne Tutt, Building Officer 
Hello comrades. 
The block repair at the Branch has been completed.  Thanks 
to Martin Gravel for doing a great job. 
The price of gas and labour have affected Phil Jones and his 
business.  Phil can no longer look after our grass cutting at 
the agreed price.  Thank you Phil for doing such a great job 
over the years. 
Carol Baird has donated a gas lawnmower to the Branch.  
We will be certain to have gas available.  The lawnmower 
will be stored in the shed.  A couple of us have volunteered 
to keep the grass cut.  However, if any of you notice that a 
cutting is required, please step up and grab the mower, and 
have fun.  Cheryll and Maggie will be happy to let you in the 
shed. 
Thank you, Carol.  I hope that Gil doesn’t miss it. 

 
SERVICE OFFICER REPORT 
Submitted by Comrade Randy Rice, Branch Service Officer 
Today for my report to you I am focusing on a group of 
Veterans in these days there is little known about and how 
they are recognized for their sacrifice to their country.  

These are Veterans who are wounded or injured while in 
service.  We pay tribute to the fallen, but seldom is there 
mention of the wounded. This was particularly evident 
during the Afghan War.  Strange as it is most Canadians 
have heard of the Purple Heart, an American award given 
to U.S. military personnel wounded while in the service of 
their country.  But did you know Canada also has an award, 
called the Sacrifice Medal.  In the past those service 
personnel wounded were awarded what was known as 
wound strips, particularly in WW1 and WW2 for physical 
wounds suffered in battle.  There was nothing to 
acknowledge any sort of mental wound.   
Since the time of the Korean War and up to Canada's 
involvement in the Afghan War the only means of 
recognizing our wounded personnel was the wound stripe.  
It was a stripe worn on the lower sleeve of the dress 
uniform.  Today Canada recognizes a wide range of 
circumstances that would consider a veteran wounded in 
war and peace.  
The Sacrifice Medal was created in 2008 as a result of 
increased casualties in overseas operations and was a 
replacement for the wound stripe.  It was first awarded 
November 9, 2009, and was created for those who were 
wounded or killed while on duty.  To this day, 150 have 
been awarded posthumously.  The medal is awarded to 
those who die as a result of military service or are wounded 
by hostile action. 
An Operation Stress Injury (OSI) or PTSD, on its own, does 
not constitute eligibility.  There are, however, some criteria 
that provide for the awarding of the Sacrifice Medal for an 
OSI case once criteria are fully met. 
So, comrades, now you know.  Essentially, it took another 
war for Canada to recognize again the sacrifices Veterans 
have made to their country in war and peace.  
Lest We Forget. 

Quote of the Month 

"Our lives begin to end the day we 
become silent about things that matter." 

Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. 
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MEMBERSHIP REPORT 
Submitted by Comrade Cheryll Barr, Membership Chair 
Hello Comrades.   
As of the end of May the branch membership stands at 248.  
Affiliate: 68    Associate: 143      Life: 3   Ordinary: 34 
The Membership Chair would like to welcome to Royal 
Canadian Legion Br. 270:  
Comrade Bertha Ladouceur, transfer in from Warminster; 
Comrade Susan Chappel; Comrade Mark Missen; Comrade 
Penny Lou Lawrence-Judges; Comrade Brian Judges; 
Comrade Stephanie Moyle; Comrade Sherrin Sawchuk; 
Comrade Doreen Barker; and Comrade Kenneth Barker. 
I have a few more applications to get approved and 
members to initiate into the branch and will be getting that 
done by the end of the month. If you are thinking of 
becoming a member of the Legion, applications are 
available at the bar, just ask the Bar Steward on duty. If you 
have any questions about your membership you can 
contact me at legionmembershipbranch270@gmail.com. 
Hope to see you soon at the Branch  
 

SERGEANT-AT-ARMS REPORT 
Submitted by Comrade Rick Morse, Branch Sergeant-at-
Arms 
I would like to thank, on behalf of the membership and 
myself, the following personnel who supported our Battle 
of Atlantic event held on May 1st: Comrade Randy Rice, who 
laid the wreath on behalf of the branch membership; Norm 
Marion, Wayne Tutt, and Marg Murphy, who took part in 
the ceremony.  Your participation is truly appreciated. 
On Saturday May 28, the branch took part (lead) the Lion’s 
Duck Race Parade.  Thank you to those who marched in the 
parade:   Wayne Tutt, Marg Murphy, and Carol Baird.  At 
least for this one, weather cooperated. 
Now that community events are resuming, it is important 
that we show our Colours and support other community 
organizations. 

 
POPPY REPORT 
Submitted by Comrade Betty-Jean Murray, Poppy Chair 
Over the past six years Poppy Campaign donations have 
totaled roughly $86,500, with $28,300 going to Charitable 
organizations (Ontario Command transition programs) and 
$17,074 to Veteran Grants (Veterans in need of assistance). 
We also managed a few sit-down Veterans’ Dinners and 
Lunches, and a couple of ‘take-out’ dinners, during COVID.  
A big THANK YOU to our Ladies' Auxiliary for always 
providing delicious meals and sometimes bearing the cost. 
The objective of the Poppy Fund is to have sufficient funds 
available to assist the immediate urgent needs of any 

Veteran’s family while keeping the balance great enough to 
cover other expenses covered by Poppy while, at the same 
time, supporting the organizations being operated by the 
RCL.  Ontario Command’s ‘Operation-Service Dogs’ 
requires more than $35,000 to place one dog and handler 
together.  It takes a few years to achieve this placing and in 
the past six years we have funded the equivalent of ‘one 
hind quarter’! 
In the event that a substantial need arises, another funding 
organization available through RCL is the DISTRICT E 
HOSPITAL TRUST FUND which can accommodate a larger 
financial need such as a new deck, furnace, or roof when 
the Veteran’s family finances cannot manage it. 
At this time our Poppy Book account stands at $5,184.17.  
There are no outstanding invoices, and supplies for the 
2022 Poppy Campaign have already been received and paid 
for, hence, sufficient funds are on hand to accommodate 
most sudden needs of a Veteran or Veteran’s family. 
The mandate of The Royal Canadian Legion is to help our 
military Veterans.  A Veteran is a Veteran is a Veteran!!!! 
Young or old Veteran, they have earned our respect and 
support.  They put their life on the line for us. Please 
remember why we are here - to assist Veterans.   
This is my last Poppy Report to Branch 270.  It has been my 
pleasure to serve our Veterans and community in this role 
for the past six years. 
 

In May, the branch was happy to facilitate a reunion of 
three brothers, Sam (left), Brian (center), and Denis 
Newman, who had not seen each other for several years.  
Sam and Denis had actually lost track of Brian until 
recently when they found out that he was in the Coldwater 
area and that the branch was in contact with him. Thank 
you to all those involved in providing assistance. 

mailto:legionmembershipbranch270@gmail.com
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Extended to July 18, 2022 
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HONOURS & AWARDS REPORT 
Submitted by Comrade Norm Marion, Honours & Awards 
Chair 
The H&A committee has decided that we’d rather not hold 
a stand-alone H&A ceremony this year.  Many factors were 
considered including cost and potential attendance, and we 
concluded that it would not be practical to hold one.  
Because of the pandemic, there are now more than 100 
Years-of-Service pins that are due to our members.  They 
are all tagged and ready to go – thank you 
Cheryll.  Emails/letters will be sent out to those recipients 
to offer them three options: getting it presented at the next 
available General Meeting; picking it up at the branch; or 
having it mailed to them. Awards (Certificates of 
Appreciation/Merit) and Past Office medals and bars will be 
presented at the June General Meeting.  Recipients who 
cannot attend will be presented at a future General 
Meeting at their convenience. 

 
BRANCH HISTORIAN REPORT 
Submitted by Comrade Norm Marion, Branch Historian 
The deadline for submissions of entries for Volume IX of 
Ontario Command's Military Service Recognition Book 
(MSRB) has now passed.  A total of 26 new submissions 

were sent in from this branch.  You can see on this page an 
example of an MSRB submission featuring someone who 
holds a pretty significant place in the history of this branch.  
Indeed, Thomas Langton was one of the founding members 
of the Coldwater Branch, and served as its first president in 
1935.  

 
THOMAS LANGTON 
Thomas Langton Jr. was born in Toronto, on March 26, 
1883, the son of Thomas and Florence (McDonald) Langton.  
On February 28, 1916, he enlisted with the 180th Battalion, 
Canadian Expeditionary Force, in Toronto.  On his 
Attestation Form he is described as 32 years-old and single.  
He listed his trade as foreman, and stated he had no 
previous military experience.  Langton, regimental number 
862770, was commissioned to the rank of lieutenant 
shortly after joining.  Thomas sailed on the S.S. Olympic to 
arrive in England on November 21, 1916.  After several 
months of training in England he landed in France on April 
25th, 1917, assigned to the 75th Canadian Infantry Battalion.  
He suffered gunshot wounds in the legs on June 8, 1917, 
and was returned to Canada for medical treatment.  
Thomas was discharged on April 6, 1918, and later moved 
to Coldwater, Ontario.  In 1935 he became a founding 
member of Branch No. 270 of the Canadian Legion of the 
British Empire Service League - today's RCL Branch 270 
(Coldwater), and was elected as the branch very first 
president.  Thomas passed away on June 1, 1935, in 
Toronto. 

THIS MONTH WE REMEMBER 

  

THE D-DAY LANDINGS 

 

Determined to end four years of often-

brutal German occupation, on 6 June 

1944, Allied forces invaded Western 

Europe along an 80-kilometre front in 

Normandy, France. Of the nearly 

150,000 Allied troops who landed or 

parachuted into the invasion area, 

14,000 were Canadians. They assaulted 

a beachfront code-named “Juno”, while 

Canadian paratroopers landed just east 

of the assault beaches. Although the 

Allies encountered German defences 

bristling with artillery, machine guns, 

mines, and booby-traps, the invasion 

was a success. 

Source: The Canadian War Museum 
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LEGION RESPONDS: ARBOUR REPORT 
ON SEXUAL MISCONDUCT IN THE 
CANADIAN ARMED FORCES 
 
May 30, 2022 - Legion will closely monitor implementation 
of recommendations 
 
OTTAWA, ON, 30 may 2022 – The Royal Canadian Legion 
hopes the implementation of the recommendations found 
within the newly-released Arbour report will lead to 
permanent culture change within the Canadian Armed 
Forces (CAF) and rebuild trust. 
In a statement released today, the Legion says: 
“The Legion supports timely implementation and 
independent oversight of the Arbour report’s 48 
recommendations related to sexual misconduct and 
leadership practices within the Canadian Armed Forces, 
including seeing sexual assault allegations dealt with under 
the criminal code. We hope these actions will lead to 
permanent culture change and rebuild trust in both CAF 
leadership and the institution itself. The Legion will monitor 
the implementation of these recommendations in an effort 
to ensure ongoing transparency and accountability.” 
 
 

CANADA’S VETERANS DESERVE ACTION 
 
May 9, 2022 - Legion urges the federal government to 
accelerate change 
 
OTTAWA, ON, 5 May 2022 – The Royal Canadian Legion 
urges the federal government to intensify its actions after 
the latest update from Veterans Affairs Canada (VAC) to our 
country’s Senate Subcommittee on Veterans Affairs. 
In a presentation this week, VAC’s Minister, the Honourable 
Lawrence MacAulay acknowledged that more work needs 
to be done in several areas that are central to our Veterans’ 
well-being, however no detailed action plans or concrete 
timelines were presented by the department. 
The Legion was asked by media for its responses to VAC’s 
update on the condo development planned at Juno Beach 
in France, and the ongoing disability claims backlog – which 

we understand is two years long. Dominion President Bruce 
Julian shared the following thoughts. 
 
JUNO BEACH CONDO DEVELOPMENT 
“The Legion was pleased to hear the Minister confirm that 
all factions related to this situation in France will be working 
on a resolution. However, we believe the Government of 
Canada must play a key role in any mediation that might 
occur, including suggesting alternate locations for the 
housing, and even the possibility of purchasing the land 
that is a fundamental part of our nation’s military history 
and arguably represents a central reason why our country 
remains free.” 
 
BACKLOG IN DISABILITY APPLICATION PROCESSING 
“While all progress should be celebrated, we still have close 
to 11,000 veterans waiting for help while their health 
situation continues to deteriorate. This reality remains 
untenable. We did not hear any discussion about tangible 
plans or specific timelines to finally put an end to this 
situation. It is unfair to leave those who served our country 
in a position whereby they must seek piecemeal care while 
waiting in an endless lineup with an unreliable wait time 
tool, to receive the full complement of benefits to which 
they are entitled.” 
Other topics raised by Subcommittee Senators included 
Veteran homelessness, the ability of Veterans to find 
employment after service, the case load for case managers, 
and the degree of satisfaction expressed by Veterans about 
service provision. 
The Legion is equally interested in these important issues. 
While we appreciate the work underway and the positive 
initiatives developed by VAC to date, the pace of change is 
still too slow to meet the current needs of our Veterans.  
  

https://www.canada.ca/en/department-national-defence/campaigns/conduct-and-culture/independent-external-comprehensive-review.html
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FRIDAY NIGHT STEAK DARTS 
 
May 6  
1. Bev 
2. Mark 
3. Henny 
4. Marlene  
5. Mark 
6. Sheri 
Sunshine: Al 
 
May 13 
1. Sheri 
2. Lorne 
3. Anne 
4. Cheryll 
5. Gaëtanne 
6. Kari 
Sunshine: Robbin 
 
May 20 
1. Bob 
2. Mark 
3. Henny 
4. Dianne 
5. Debbie 
6. Annie 
Sunshine: Gracy 
 
May 27 
1. Sheri 
2. Lloyd 
3. Penny 
4. Gaëtanne 
5. Lloyd 
6. Dianne 
Sunshine: Bruce 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
TUESDAY NIGHT POOL 
 
May 3 (wins) 

Larry Clarke (3) 

Glen Archer (2) 

Rick Yule (2) 

Kari Malmstrom (1½) 

Pat Murphy (1) 

Noel McCleery (½) 

 

  

SPORTS AT BRANCH 270 
 

Yes!  We're back! 

Friday Night Steak Darts is 

back on, every Friday, starting 

at 6:00 p.m. 

Join us! 
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